

Woodbastwick Parish Council
Incorporating Ranworth and Panxworth
Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday, 10 July 2013 in Ranworth Village Hall at 7.30pm
Present: 
Mike Deveson



Sue Hitchcock (Chairman)



Tricia Guin (Clerk) 



Maggie Manton
1 Resident attended, Chris Dady Chairman of Salhouse Parish Council, Lana Hempsall Councillor for Acle Ward and Sue Lawn Councillor for Blofield and South Walsham Ward.
1. Consideration of Apologies




Kit Cator, Roy Champion, Nicola Cohen, Barbara Garrett and PCSO Bob Hall
All accepted
2. Declarations of Interest and Requests for Dispensations
None declared
3. Agree Minutes from previous meeting
The minutes of the meeting dated 08 May 2013 were agreed to be correct, and a draft copy signed by Sue Hitchcock, as Chairman of the Parish Council.  

4. Resolution to adjourn the meeting for public participation and District and County Councillor reports.

This item was listed as agenda item 11, but agreed to move forward to allow visiting Councillors to provide their updates at the beginning of meeting.

Lana Hempsall (Councillor – Acle Ward) provided an introduction to her new role as liason between Parish Councils that are on The Broads and the Broads Authority and provided details of a Sustainable Development Fund. Cllr Deveson is to look at whether this might be a fund that can be accessed for the restoration of Panworth Tower.

The loss of the Broads Authority Information was discussed, and issues concerning the Ranworth Staithe regarding mooring and tourist information.  

Sue Lawn provided an introduction of herself as the newly elected Member for Blofield and South Walsham Ward on Broadland District Council and provided  a report which is attached.
Chris Dady provided us with an update regarding Salhouse Post Office, informing us that the shop and Post Office is closing but they are looking for alternatives.  He also advised that Salhouse was moving forward with a Neighbourhood Plan and will keep the Parish Council informed of how this progresses.

The impact of the Postwick Hub, NDR and amount of Growth being proposed in the Norwich Area.

The Planning Application for York Cottage, Ranworth was also discussed at this point as the application had been submitted with the incorrect site map.
5. Matters Arising from previous meeting

Neighbourhood Watch: A date has been agreed of the 30th July for initial discussion.  Cllr Hitchcock to confirm location and will approach Granary in first instance.
RNCC Renewal:  The use and effectiveness of the oil syndicate will be monitored throughout the year to help decide if a subscription will be required next year.

Phonebooth: Parish Clerk confirmed the electric bill was for lighting the booths.  A disconnection fee of approximately £600 would be made to cease electric.  Clerk to clarify amount and procedure.

Notification of Election of County and District Councillors:  Clerk to issue agendas, minutes and dates of meetings.

Delivering Local Highway Improvement Grant: At last meeting full funding was requested for some traffic calming.  Since then emails had been issued to advise requests already exceeding the fund and therefore was not going to be pursued.  Cllr Deveson to look at alternative funding – Parish Partnership Funding.  Clerk to look into the funding.

Change of meeting date:  Clerk had requested a change in meeting date to enable audit documentation to be submitted on time.  To ensure there was no confusion for residents the Council decided that the original date must be kept.  

6. To consider Correspondence
Keith Simpson MP has requested a meeting – Cllr Deveson to notify Clerk of possible dates.
Publications were circulated.

7. To receive the clerk’s financial report, approve requests for payment and agree accounts for audit.. 
i. The following report was made and payments approved:
	Woodbastwick Parish Council Finance Report as at 10 July 13
	

	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	Balance 25.06.13
	 
	 
	 £  2,616.50 

	includes HMRC Repayment of 247.57
	 
	

	Date
	Reference
	Description
	Amount
	 

	10.07.13
	459
	P Guin - June
	 
	 £  104.62 

	 
	460
	P Guin - May
	 
	 £  147.32 

	 
	461
	Ranworth Village Hall
	 
	 £    15.00 

	 
	462
	J W Gallop
	Internal Audit
	 £  130.00 

	 
	463
	P Guin Reimbursement
	 
	 £    25.15 

	 
	 
	TOTAL EXPENDITURE
	 
	 £     422.09 

	Balance carried forward (current acc)
	
	 £  2,194.41 


ii. It was confirmed that the HMRC repayment had been received and agreed this was to stay in the current account. 
iii. Clerk informed Council Internal Audit was more this year as they had been more support provided, but as it was expected that there would be no cost for external audit this year we had not spent more than expected. 
iv. Clerk presented Council with breakdown of donations from 2007/08 to 2012/13 as well as estimated costs for the next financial year.  It was felt that at this time we were unable to provide any donations and would review each month.
v. Spending for the last financial year was reviewed and agreed by the Chairman and audit paperwork signed.

8. Highway matters

i. The Change in Ranworth Signage is still outstanding – no update from Norfolk County Council.
ii. Clerk updated the Council that the reduction in speed limit in Panxworth is currently at the point of a traffic count taking place.  When complete Norfolk County Council would contact us with their recommendations.

iii. Councillors discussed parking issues at Ranworth.  Clerk is to contact Norfolk Wildlife Trust to request additional signage at the disabled parking bay
9. Planning matters
i. Clerk confirmed that The Antiques business on Salhouse Road was working with Planning to make necessary applications and that the opening that had been made was in fact an old opening.  No evidence of livery or of person residing in a caravan.  The Car Sales business will be submitting planning permission very shortly with regards to the location of the cars in close proximity to the road.

ii. Planning permission: York Cottage, Broad Road, Ranworth – erection of oak framed 2 bay building, BA/2013/0164/FUL was discussed, raising the issues of incorrect site map and location of the proposed building.  Clerk to complete feedback with Broads Authority.

iii. Additional Planning Application received, Clerk to discuss with Broadland District Council as may not fall in Parish boundary.
iv. Clerk reported on the Local Heritage Assets.  It was felt no further action required.

10. Environmental Matters

i. Fairhaven management of Bridleway had been raised, with the concern that

maintenance work was being carried out at times of the year detrimental to the wildlife in the area.  Clerk to contact Fairhaven to request more information regarding their maintenance schedule and the bridleway.
11. Application for modification of the definitive map
Clerk provided update that an order was to be made to make the change and place the footpath on the map.  Norfolk County Council has to now walk the footpath and put necessary paperwork together before the order is made and a Right to Appeal 6 week consultation opened up.

Cllr Deveson has provided 2 additional evidence forms which the Clerk has sent to Norfolk County Council.
12. Any Other Business:
Clerk presented PCSO Bob Hall’s report, in which there was 4 reported crimes for May and June.


There being no further business the meeting was closed at 9.45pm.

Signed...........................................................

Chairman

Dated: Wednesday 10th July, 2013
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